Parent Council Representatives

It is the intention of the parent council to have x2 parent representative for each class. If you have anything you would like to bring upwith the parent council please contact the reps below or come along to our meetings.

Primary Class	Name of representative	Name of representative
Primary 1	Jayne Scott	Vacancy
Primary 2	Shirley Hunter	Kelly Baptie
Primary 3	Louise Greig	Vacancy
Primary 3/4	Kevin Wilson	Vacancy
Priamry 4/5	Louise Greig	Vacancy
Primary 6 Primary 7	Kelly Baptie Claire Gately	Wullie Hunter Vacancy

Christmas Fayre

The next big event to take place in School is the Christmas Fayre. This will take place on **Thursday 4th December** at 6.30pm —8 pm

Please hand in any donations to the school office or to your child's teacher.

We look forward to seeing you at the next Parent Council meeting on Thursday 9th October at Lawfield Primary School 6.30pm.

St. Luke's R.C. Primary School

Stone Avenue Mayfield Dalketih EH22 5PB



Tel: 0131 663 3857

Email: stlukes_ps@midlothian.gov.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs L Walker



Caring at, Sharing at, Learning at...St. Luke's!

Parent Council Newsletter— September 2014 Welcome to the first Parent Council Newsletter of this school year.

<u>The AGM</u> (Annual General Meeting) was held on Monday 1st September where the Parent Council committee members were elected. Those elected were as follows:-

Chair Person - Elaine Wilson

Treasurer - Catherine Woodward

Secretary - Alison Beveridge

The Parent Council is here to support St Luke's and our children. Parent Council meetings are held approximately every 6 weeks throughout the year during the day or in the evening at Lawfield Primary School Community Rooms.

Meetings for the next year are as follows:

Thursday 9th Oct	Lawfield Primary Community Room 6.30-8.00
Tuesday 11th Nov	Lawfield Primary Community Room 6.30-8.00
Thursday 8th Jan	Lawfield Primary Community Room 6.30-8.00
Tuesday 24th Mar	Lawfield Primary Community Room 6.30-8.00
Thursday 7th May	Lawfield Primary Community Room 6.30-8.00

Over the last year we have organised and helped the school with various events.

Parent Council Achievements

From September 2013 - June 2014 the Parent Council has achieved the following:-

September Planning for Halloween Party

Secured £9000 through Awards for All to buy trim

Trail for school playground

October Halloween Parties—organised and run by Parent

Council

November Preparing for Christmas Fayre

December	Christmas Fayre—£655 raised
	All money raised went towards play equipment
January	Submitted plans for playground equipment
May	Heart a thon– parent council worked closely with
-	Claire Gately to help raise funds for St Luke's to have
	Their own Defibrillator £1300 raised!
June	Parent Council along with Heart a thon served Tea/
	Coffee and home baking at Mayfield Gala
July/August	Summer Holidays—during the summer holidays our
	play equipment (trim trail) was erected
September	Official opening of play ground equipment Wednesday
	10th September by Councillor Colin Beattie. Look out
	for the photo in the Advertiser

Calendar of Future Events

Our aim as a parent council for this session is to raise funds to buy more playground equipment for the upper school playground. In order for us to achieve this we have applied for another grant but we do not know as yet if we have been successful. We have therefore organised a calendar of future events. The trim trail in the lower school playground cost over £10,000 so we have as long way to go and would appreciate your support!!!

All parent council fundraising this year will help support new playground equipment.

27/9/14	Car Boot sale 10-12 in school car park (£10 per car) If you would like to book a slot please contact the school or
	see our parent council facebook page
30/10/14	Halloween Party P1-P3 3.30-4.30pm
	P4-P7 4.45-5.45pm
	Entry £2 and £1 for a goodie bag
5/11/14	Mayfield Fireworks Display. we will be selling Teas/coffee/
	soup from the pavillion
27/2/15	Race Night—Easthouses Miner's Club details to follow
27/6/15	Summer Fayre